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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 3 DISTRICT 22
CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict22.org

NEWSLETTER SEPTEMBER  2008

PRESIDENT: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Gail Abbott (HM 3849 3995)

CALENDAR
SEPTEMBER

8th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel

12th President’s at Home

24th Our 27th Birthday 

29th Board Meeting
OCTOBER
13TH Dinner Meeting

19th Spring Walk
27th Board Meeting

NOVEMBER
10th Dinner Meeting

30th Christmas Function
24th Board Meeting

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 8th September
VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel
TIME
6.30 for 7 pm
 This is our Birthday meeting. We will be having a relaxed night with games and prizes.
Please send apologies to Phillipa by Thursday 4th  September.
Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS FOR SEPTEMBER
Barbara Carter 17th 
Judith Trevan-Hawke  22nd

Many Happy Returns to these members
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Hello everyone

September is an important month in our club’s calendar, as it marks the anniversary of our Charter. Just like the renewal of spring in our seasons we enter a new year of club history, 27 years and we still have six active Charter members, well done. Barbara Carter has produced a fun way of mixing the seating and Gail Abbott has some more fun and games, Mary Lou Podagiel will have fellowship to share, so we will celebrate our being at dinner, there will be extravagant prizes for the winners.

Sunday the 31st August is when some of us will be more serious and attend a Workshop for Areas 1 and 3 of our new district 22. This workshop is for the executive and board members; we shall bring a report back to the meeting. Whilst on board matters, we had a brainstorming meeting at Jo Hieatt’s home last Monday; some very good ideas were discussed. There is a motion to be presented to the meeting regarding the TAFE bursaries, which has the boards support. Thank you Jo for your hospitality.  

Breast cushions – Unfortunately I had to attend a funeral on the 28th August so I had to postpone the working bee for Breast cushions until this coming Thursday, 4th September, once again for 10 am at 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale. I am sorry for the last minute inconvenience and hope that some of you can make it on the new date. Philippa has sewn some new cushions, so there will be some stuffing to do, as well as cutting out and sewing.

President’s At Home to be held at 7 pm on Friday 12th September, please feel free to bring your husband/partner/companion along, or just come along by yourself for a night of fellowship. Please bring BYO drinks and some food to share, savoury such as nibbles, casseroles, or dessert or cake/slice, which can be eaten with a fork, so that we can easily mingle. I will send an RSVP sheet around at the meeting, so if you are coming and won’t be at the dinner meeting, please contact me direct.

A commitment sheet will be circulated at the next meeting for sharing the load on our sub committees. Mary Lou in particular needs someone from the Redlands to assist her in getting info to the Redland Times. Think about where your interests lie and contact me if you are not going to be at the next dinner meeting. Judith Trevan-Hawke also will need assistance with the YWPA judging.  

 I would like to thank Janet Mylne for arranging the Mayne Inheritance Tour, which was very interesting. We were a party of 13 in the end, superstition was held at bay with the addition of the guides. Speaking of the guides, I don’t think I have been on a tour before with such highly qualified “guides”. I know we all learned something new about the early life of some of our citizens. Thanks to Laurie who is sending copies of her book as thanks to Frank, Jean and Rosamon. Laurie is also bring copies along to the meeting if anyone would like to purchase one.

Keep Well

Margaret Finegan

President

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 
.

Our Christmas outing will be on Sunday 30th November. Details are yet to be decided.

We have received $204 from Gail Abbott . This is the profit from the sale of Entertainment books.

STATUS OF WOMEN

There will be a motion put to the meeting re our TAFE bursaries.
UNITED NATIONS
The Spring Walk is to be held on Sunday 19th October. Jill will have details at a later date.
PR & PROGRAMME

Any suggestions for future speakers would be welcome.

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 

We may have a guest for September.
GENERAL NEWS 

Next board meeting is to be held Marilyn Steenland’s home on 29th September.
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